

S. Keen

5-20-2013

Notes from pre-hearing conference

61-11833

Both sides interested in a technical solution: e.g.

① Lowering pump, but who is responsible if something goes wrong?

But, pump is at 375' of 381 total depth.

② Replacing the well. Best solution, but \$26,000 range. just to drill. Not materials.

③ Risk to deepening the well. Terry Scoular says to 600' it isn't a likely solution.

Scheff - willing to work informally, but time is of the essence for him.

- Briefing may take too long. I shared my notes from 5/17/2013 with the parties.

June 19th

10:00

Statute Conference

By phone

After meeting for a brief time independently, the two sides reconvened and agreed that the respondents would make a written offer to the petitioner by the middle of this week. IDWR will host a statute conference.